

FORCE11 - DCIP Executive Meeting
March 9, 2016 08:00 AM Pacific Time

In Attendance: Joan, Tim, Stephanie, Martin, Maryann, Stephanie, Chun-Nan
Regrets: Jo, Carole, Jeff

AGENDA

1. Update on DCIP Identifiers, Early Adopter Publishers
 - a. We are rescheduling next week's conference call on March 18 to April 1st at the same time
 - i. **Action:** Cassie will send a note to invitees that both the N2T and Identifiers.org presentations will be on the same day.
 - ii. EBI and CDL members will give technical presentations on their respective registries.
 1. Julie McMurry will be invited as well (she emailed Tim asking for EG Identifiers updates)
2. Update on Supplement
 - a. We submitted a request for year two funding. Year two would focus on identifiers, metadata and repositories.
 - b. The NIH program officers review the supplement proposals and choose which they want to move to council. They then defend their choices at the council.
3. Expert Group Subgroups
 - a. Joan, Martin, Stephanie, and Tim are meeting today to discuss the subgroup setup.
 - b. EG6: Landing pages
 - i. In six months, EG6 hopes to clarify the problem and show a clear path forward (for example, explain the use of reference lists and encourage people to use them).
 1. Reference lists (conceptual) – metadata that you send around and is not limited by pay walls, etc.
 - a. We'll clarify that this can have multiple solutions as long as we know that the data is citable and is displayed appropriately.
 - c. EG1: Citation (change to FAQs)
 - i. Maryann met with Daniel Mietchen to begin work on condensing the Starr et al article.
 1. We are making progress past the boundaries of the paper, focus is on simplification.
 2. We'll convey that this is multi-faceted, complex project.
 3. The goal of this group is to focus on early adopters – get them started, make the issues to implementation clear and straightforward.

4. FAQ group will develop increasingly simplified, easy to use instructions on what groups can do
 - ii. We want to get our set of facts and our primer on the website so we can engage the community
 - iii. Group name change?
 1. Starr et al paper covers more than just citation
 2. EG1 will be the FAQs group
 - iv. **Action:** Send note out to DCIP members asking for input on FAQs – let us know what questions you or your colleagues have about data citation.
 - d. **Action:** all groups need to add a description/goals to their webpage.
 - e. How to engage people with the EGs?
 - i. EG1 can be open, but the identifiers, JATS and publishers EGs seem to be more targeted.
 1. Openness depends on the group
 2. EG1 will be open, other groups will be community feedback/engagement groups.
 - f. Josh and Stephanie are working on adding Group outputs to the front page of FORCE11 to make the activities of each group more visible.
4. RDA updates
 - a. Martin is a member of the RDA [Publishing Data Services WG](#) – focused on collecting and making available data citation tools (connecting the existing infrastructure).
 - i. The group made good progress in the last few months, by September there will likely be a service available for use.

DCIP Action Items:

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1LfkAq34gvC5Su_4cM9dH-8pCYi6wGNyWSw58ao7mlc/edit?usp=sharing